THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

Hardin County Board of Education Members

FROM:
Nannette Johnston, Superintendent

DATE:
September 20, 2007

SUBJECT:
Approval of a BG1 for replacement of phone system.

ISSUE

The current voice mail system at Central Office needs to be replaced due to unavailability of parts.  It is necessary for the Board of Education to approve the BG-1 form for the approval of the Department of Education for the replacement of this equipment.

FACTS

The current phone system at the Central Office is in failing condition and needs to be replaced.  There is an issue of age of equipment, software compatibility and unavailability of parts.  The maintenance agreement for this system has expired and we cannot obtain a renewal of this agreement.    If the current system failed, there is a strong possibility that it would take over a month to install a new system.  An upgrade of software and hardware needs to be purchased and installed.  Other locations that are tied to our system will also need to be upgraded.  Media Gateways need to be installed at John Hardin, Bluegrass, and New Highland, along with a SRG system at Mulberry Helm.  Windstream Communications is on the state contract and has given a quote for replacement costs of $128,778.46.  (See attached documentation of quote and diagram from Windstream).  

The Division of Facilities has given a verbal authorization to submit a BG1 using Capital Outlay funds to purchase the needed equipment and software.  Once the new annex building is completed, Windstream will move this equipment to the technology section of this facility. 

 BG-1 forms are required for repair projects when Capital Outlay funds are used.  The BG1 form will include not only the estimated costs of the project, but also the financial plan to fund the project.  The Department of Education will review this form at the Facilities Management Division and the School District Finance Division.  (Please see attached BG1)

RECOMMENDATION

Approve the BG-1 for the replacement of the current phone system at Central Office.

RECOMMENDED MOTION


I move that the Hardin County Board of Education approve the attached BG-1 Form for replacement of the current phone system at Central Office for the amount of $128,778.46 using Capital Outlay Funds.

